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STATE BOARD OF CANVASSERS 
MEETING MINUTES 
September 21, 2023 

3:00 p.m. 
 

1122 Lady Street, 5th Floor  
Columbia, SC 29201 

 
 
Present: Mr. John Wells, Chairman (via teleconference); Ms. JoAnne Day (via 

teleconference); Mr. Clifford Edler (via teleconference); Ms. Linda McCall 
(via teleconference); Mr. Scott Moseley (via teleconference) 

                                        
 
Others Present:  Howard Knapp, Executive Director; Thomas Nicholson, General Counsel; 

Paige Salonich, Training Director; John Michael Catalano, Outreach 
Coordinator; Shannan Woovis, Executive Assistant; one member of the 
public 

 
 
Chairman Wells called the meeting of the State Board of Canvassers (SBC) to order. Director Knapp 
advised that all notices of the meeting had been posted as required by the Freedom of Information 
Act.     
 

Mr. Wells stated the purpose of the meeting was the certification of the results of the State Senate 
District 42 Special Primary held on Tuesday, September 19, 2023, in Charleston and Dorchester 
counties.  A motion was made by Ms. Day to certify the results, seconded by Mr. Scott.  The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
With the results being less than one percent between the two candidates, Mr. Wells asked for a 
motion to order a recount.  A motion was made by Mr. Edler for a recount, seconded by Ms. Day.  
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
The Board of Commissioners recessed at 11:16a.m. 
The Board of Commissioners reconvened at 3:32p.m. 
 
Upon receipt of the certified recount canvasser sheets from Dorchester and Charleston counties, Mr. 
Wells asked for a motion to certify the results as received.  A motion was made by Ms. McCall, 
seconded by Ms. Day.  The motion passed unanimously.  
 
With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Mr. Edler to adjourn the meeting, 
seconded by Mr. Scott.   The motion was unanimously approved, and the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Shannan C. Woovis                                


